
Notification to all Members of the council
of decisions by the Cabinet

Issued by the Head of Customer, Community & Democratic Services

Friday, 4 March 2016

The details set out below will be published in the next Members' Information 
Service, but in the meantime are notified to all Councillors in accordance with 
Rule 15(a) of the Policy and Review Panels Procedure Rules

The following decisions have been taken by the Cabinet (or individual Cabinet 
members) and will be implemented unless the call-in procedure is activated.  
Rule 15 of the Policy and Review Procedure Rules requires a call-in notice to be 
signed by any 5 members of the Council.  The call-in request must be made to 
democratic@portsmouthcc.gov.uk and must be made by not later than 5pm on 
Friday 11 March 2016.

If you want to know more about a proposal, please contact the officer indicated.  You 
can also see the report(s) on the Council's web site at www.portsmouth.gov.uk

WARD DECISION OFFICER
CONTACT

Cabinet Decision Meeting  - 3 March

The Cabinet has made the following decisions:- 

Joanne 
Wildsmith, 
Democratic 
Services Tel 
9283 4057 
joanne.wildsmith
@portsmouthcc.
gov.uk

4  Treasury Management Policy and Strategy for 
2016/17

DECISIONS:

The recommendations were supported and 
forwarded to Council for approval, and are therefore 
not subject to call-in.

Michael Lloyd, 
Directorate 
Finance Manager 
(Technical & 
Financial 
Planning)

5  Budget & Performance Monitoring 2015/16 (3rd 
Quarter) to end December 2015

DECISIONS:

The recommendations were supported and 
forwarded to Council for approval, and are therefore 
not subject to call-in.

Chris Ward, 
Director of 
Finance & 
Information 
Service (S151 
Officer)

mailto:democratic@portsmouthcc.gov.uk


WARD DECISION OFFICER
CONTACT

6  Childcare Early Implementer Status

DECISIONS:

(1) To note the award which will mean 
Portsmouth is part of the national pilot to 
work in partnership with its local Early 
Years providers to develop additional 
places with the flexibility that working 
parents need.  The pilot will mean 
Portsmouth can develop 30 hours of free 
childcare for working parents in advance 
of the national roll out in September 2017.  
This childcare will meet the needs of 
particular communities including those in 
deprived neighbourhoods, children with 
SEND providing high quality childcare for 
all participating 3 and 4 year olds.

(2) The involvement in this exciting national 
pilot will enable the local authority to try 
out innovative ways of working and enable 
feedback from Portsmouth Early Years 
providers and other findings to inform 
national policy.  The grant to support this 
pilot currently stands at £55,000 but may 
increase and funding will be paid to the LA 
through a Section 31 grant. In the event 
that this is not ring fenced the Cabinet 
agreed this grant is allocated in full to the 
service for the implementation of this pilot.

Catherine 
Kickham
Early Support
Commissioning 
Manager


